
NOTICE OF DECISION NOT TO PROCEED  
Pursuant to Government Code section 11347 

 
State Fire Marshal 

 
Re:    Notice of Proposed Rulemaking concerning 

Fire and Life Safety Special Event Permits 
 
 
Pursuant to Government Code section 11347, the Office of the State Fire Marshal (SFM) hereby 
gives notice that it has decided not to proceed with the rulemaking action published in the 
California Regulatory Notice Register (CRNR) on May 7, 2021, Register 2021, Number 19-Z. 
Considering the fact the Notice of Decision Not To Proceed is being published, the Public 
Hearing scheduled for June 23, 2021 is being cancelled. Any interested person with questions 
concerning this rulemaking should contact:  
 

Diane Arend, Supervising Deputy State Fire Marshal, Regulations Coordinator 
(916) 568-2917 diane.arend@fire.ca.gov 
 
Jack Stinson, Supervising Deputy State Fire Marshal, Fire & Life Safety Division (FLS) 
(916) 568-2968 jack.stinson@fire.ca.gov for substantive or technical questions. 

 
A notice of Decision Not to Proceed and cancel the public hearing is being published in the 
California Regulatory Notice Register on July 2, 2021. The SFM will also publish this Notice of 
Decision Not to Proceed on its website.    
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